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Welcome to the July - August Bulletin.  
 
It sure is fun times at the club. An excellent prize 
giving a week ago, and now Shelly Bay sprint in a 
couple of weeks. Not to mention many of our 
members who have been competing around the 
country side. 
 

Clubnight 
 
Thank you to all those who came along to the prize 
giving. It was an excellent night and Greg Murphy 
was a very entertaining and interesting speaker. He 
gave insights into the aspects of the sport he has 
been involved in and showed the absolute passion 
he puts into what he does. There are no half 
measures with Murph, he competes to win. 
 
A full list of the prize winners is available on the 
web site. 
 
Next clubnight 
 

WCC AGM. 
 

Date to be confirmed. 
 

 
Shelly Bay Sprint 

 
Everything is almost set to go for Sunday 7th 
September. We have a good list of entries so far 
and more are coming in. The road appears to be in 
great condition with the council having done some 
work to tidy up the area recently. So it is all looking 
like it will be a fantastic event.  
 
If you want to enter, make sure you do it asap. 
Entries close this coming Monday. Regs and entry 
forms are available on our web site. 
 
If you aren’t entering, then come down to help out 
on the day. If you are able to help, email 
wcc@seabrightmotorsport.co.nz  
 
We look forward to seeing you all there. 
 
 
 
 
 

AGM 
 
The club needs some people to assist with the 
running of the club. Please seriously consider what 
you are able to offer and how you might be able to 
help.  
 
The club is also looking for input on how best to 
take the club forward, to continue our impressive 
and lasting legacy into the future. 
 
Bring your ideas and yourself down to the AGM, so 
we can work together to make the club even better. 
 
One role we would like to re-introduce is that of 
points keeper. If you are able to do this then please 
let us know. 
 
 
 
 
 

Committee 
 Work Home 
President Gordon Diggle 381 2303 9777550 
 Gordon@egglennie.co.nz  
 
Past President  Bernie Keith 022 044 7468 9347468 

 berniekeith@paradise.net.nz 
 
Club Captain Catherine Skinner        021 431 317 
 catherine@skinner.co.nz 
 
Secretary Jody Seabright 021717676 232 7328 
 jody@seabrightmotorsport.co.nz 
 
Treasurer Brian Budd 815 8087 389 8997
 brian@motorsport.org.nz 
 
Executive Ian Jensen 06 3643263 
 iandesign@xtra.co.nz 
 
 Murray O’Neil 021 433867 
 Murray@stirlingprojects.co.nz 
 
 Ryan Stevens 
 rcjstevens@yahoo.com 
 
 Anthony Paroli 
 
 Mike Galvin 
 
Web Site www.carclub.co.nz 
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Navigation Trials 
 
Some of you may remember the (almost) forgotten 
art form or trialing. Well it is having a small 
resurgence in our club.  
 
Last year Julian McMullan and his son Liam took to 
the sport with gusto and walked away with a swag 
of silverware at our prize giving. 
 
This year various members of the Keith family have 
also taken up the sport and they are now pushing 
hard on the heels of the McMullan clan. 
 
It is also worth noting that Julian has stepped up 
and is now organising the WCC round of the night 
trials. Which is excellent. Thank you Julian. 
 
If you are also interested in Trialing, then contact 
Bernie Keith (details are above) and he can point 
you in the right direction. 
 

Club Members In Action 
 
Rally Wairarapa 
Some good and bad results for our members at 
Rally Wairarapa. Chris MacIver, co-driving for 
Richard Baddock finished 15th overall after an up 
and down day. Marty Smith was 20th overall and 
first in class. 
 
However, Jeff Ward and /John McAndrew were 
going well in the ex Mike Hodgets Toyota Corolla, 
placed first in the Malcolm Stewart Classic Rally 
Class 2. That was until the last stage, where a big 
roll down the road saw the team badly damage the 
car and retire from the event. Tough luck guys. 
 
Trentham Seal Autocross. 
Aaron Eglinton has been flying the club flag at the 
recent autocrosses. The last one at Trentham was 
rather successful for Aaron, with 6th overall and 2nd 
in the rear wheel drive class. Excellent work and 
well done. 
 

  

 

 
Chris McIver 
 

 
Jeff Ward & John McAndrew 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Marty Smith 

Coming Events - 2014 
 

7 Sept Clubmans Races Manfeild 
7 Sept Seal Sprint Shelly Bay 
10 Sept Night Trial WCC organised round 
14 Sept Intermarque Sprints Manfeild 
14 Sept Gravel Autocross Fielding 
20 Sept Dual Car Sprints Taupo  
21 Sept Clubmans Races Taupo 
21 Sept Seal Autocross Trentham 
27 Sept Daybreaker Rally Palmerston North 
5 Oct Gravel Sprint Puketiro Rd 
8 Oct Night Trial  
19 Oct Gravel Sprint Wairongomai Rd 
 


